Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

December 6, 2017
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the William J. Vescio Community Center, at 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 6th of December, 2017 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor
Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Bryan Zirman, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Daniel Pozin, Village Attorney

Absent

Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Pledge of Allegiance

Board of Trustees Announcements by Mayor Sullivan
· The Recreation Committee gave a presentation and the Board requested the powerpoint be put on the website.  
· Overnight parking restrictions began on December 1st.  
· Stay informed and sign up for the weekly Village Manager emails.  
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· Village Hall will close at 1pm on Friday for the self-funded Village Staff Holiday Party.  

· 2018 Scarborough Station Parking Permits are available for purchase.

· The Holbrook Lift Station project is nearing completion.  

· Leaf Pickup continues.  

· The 2nd Half of Village Tax is due.  

· The Police Department if holding a coat drive and a toy drive until December 15th.  
Mayor Sullivan thanked Village Staff for pushing Westchester County to get the roadwork done by the holidays.  

Village Manager Zegarelli gave his end of Fiscal Year 2016-2017 presentation.  

Mayor Sullivan stated the Board would be discussing the water rates and the calculation system used by the start of the next fiscal year.  

Public Comments
There were no public comments.  

Annual Audit Report for FY 2016-2017 – Cooper Arias, LLP

Andrew Arias of Cooper Arias, LLP gave the Annual Audit report for Village Fiscal Year 2016-2017.  He stated the Village received an Unmodified, clean opinion and the Village was in good financial shape.  

Andrew Arias – Auditor, gave the report.  

The Board had general discussion related to fund balances and the effects of the use of it.  

Village Manager Zegarelli thanked Village Treasurer, Ed Ritter for his work and taking the lead with changing accountants.  
The Board thanked Mr. Arias for his presentation.  

Village Justice Court Annual Report for FY 2016-2017

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:
BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Justice Court conducted an Independent Audit for Fiscal Year 2016-2017 in accordance with Section 2019-a of the Uniform Justice Court Act.  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby approve and accept into the record the Village Justice Court Independent Audit for Fiscal Year 2016-2017.    

Fire Department Resolution
The Board tabled numbers 3A and 3B subject to further review.  

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

Request Approval: Village of Briarcliff Manor Fire Department Annual Fund Drive

Whereas, behalf of the VBMFD the Chief of the Department has requested the permission of the VBM Board of Trustees for it to hold its annual fund drive within the Village of Briarcliff Manor utilizing its own resources and Departmental Tax Exempt EIN for deposit of all receipts of funds; and

Whereas, subject to the provisions of General Municipal Law (GML) Section 10 – 1000 in its entirety, such relative sections that so pertain and relevant Opinions of the NYS Comptroller;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby approve of the BMFD’s request to undertake its annual fund drive.

Authorize Village Manager to Execute Agreement for Valet Services with ProPark

The Board stated a budget authorization would need to be done at the next meeting.  

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

WHEREAS, the Village of Briarcliff Manor (VBM) issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) to provide valet parking services at the VBM’s Scarborough Railroad Station which identified such selection criteria as previous experience, operational viability, and maintenance of the current level of service and interplay with clientele and called for proposals to be submitted by 17 November 2017, and having received three (3) proposals ranging in cost from $10,995.00 per month to $12,350.00 per month; and 

WHEREAS, the RFP calls for 2 years of  fixed pricing calculated at a per month rate and a VBM option to extend the award for a 3rd year not to exceed a 2% per month cost increase together with other requisites such as liability insurance and such other protections for the VBM and its parking permit holders; and

WHEREAS the lowest responsible proposal was by Pro-Park with a monthly charge of $10,995.00 for calendar years 2018 and 2019 and the option for a 3rd year at $11,215.00 (an increase of 2% in keeping with the RFP) equating to an annual cost of $131,940.00 for years 2018 and 2019 and $134,580.00 for the optional 3rd year (2020); and, 

WHEREAS, ProPark is currently providing valet parking service at the Scarborough Station under contract with the VBM and is familiar with the job and facilities, has drawn compliments for its work, and can continue its work without any interruption or disruption in service, at their current charge of $9,180.00 per month ($110,160.00 per year); 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT:

RESOLVED that the proposal for valet parking services at Scarborough Station is hereby awarded to ProPark America as per its proposal of $10,995.00 per month for a period of two (2) years commencing January 1, 2018,  and expiring on December 31, 2019 with an optional 3rd year at VBM’s Board of Trustees sole discretion for  $11,215.00.00 per month for calendar year 2020; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute a contractual agreement with ProPark America for valet parking services at the Scarborough Station to cover such period of time with such terms and conditions in keeping with the revised RFP and the provisions of Pro Park's proposal.
Authorize Village Manager to Execute an Agreement with the Chief of Police

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution as amended:  

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is authorized to execute an agreement with Donald Gorey effective June 1, 2017 as Chief of Police subject to any non-material changes; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this agreement supersedes any prior agreement between the Village and the Chief of Police.  

Budget Amendment

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the budget for fiscal year 2017-2018 is hereby amended as follows: 
CON EDISON PAVING

Increase Revenue
A0101.2770 

Misc. Revenue

$15,137.28

Increase Expense 
A5112.460

Contractual Services
$15,137.28

Schedule a Public Hearing to Repeal and Replace Chapter 146 Entitled “Noise” in the Code of the Village of Briarcliff Manor

The Board requested the Public Hearing be noticed in the December Manor Monthly and commended Village Engineer Turiano for putting together the chart comparing the proposed law and current law.

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that a Public Hearing is hereby scheduled for the February 7, 2018 at 8:00pm Board of Trustees meeting to hear and discuss a proposed local law to repeal and replace Chapter 146 entitled “noise” in the Code of the Village of Briarcliff Manor.  
Mayor Sullivan stated in keeping with the Streetscape Committee Recommendations, the Board would also be reviewing the sign law in the near future.  

Minutes

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the November 8, 2017 Regular Meeting, and the November 15, 2017 Special Meeting.  
Adjournment

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn into Executive Session at 9:23pm to discuss a personnel matter and would adjourn the regular meeting immediately thereafter.      
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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